
Dubuque to Madison 
Transmission
Three Critical Questions

Does this line help coal power?

No. The Dubuque to Madison connection is crucial for unlocking the Midwest’s 

wind power potential and meeting its clean energy goals. This transmission line 

is specifically designed to bring more wind power onto the grid and will directly 

result in more wind power development. More wind on our grid means less coal. 

For example in Iowa, wind is replacing coal. In May 2015, coal accounted for 

half of the state’s generation – a major drop from the 70% it provided during the 

same month five years earlier. Meanwhile, wind’s share of the state’s generation 

has grown immensely, powering 36% in May 2015, up from a 17% share in the 

same month in 2010.

The line won’t help build new coal plants either. New coal plants are simply not 

economically competitive because of requirements that coal plants reduce their 

pollution and the declining costs of wind and other cleaner sources. No new coal 

being built means no new coal on this line. 

“Quite honestly, the barriers created by the 
EPA in terms of carbon regulation have put 
a halt to new coal generation anyplace.”   
Julie Fedorchak, North Dakota Public Service Commissioner

Can’t we just use distributed generation, like solar, instead? 

Distributed renewables, energy efficiency, and large-scale renewables, 

particularly wind power, are all critical parts of a cost-effective clean energy 

future. In order to reduce carbon pollution to the levels necessary and replace 

retiring fossil fuel plants, all three of these clean energy solutions must be used. 

In addition to wind, transmission also helps us maximize distributed generation 

because a robust, flexible transmission system is necessary in order to fully 

realize distributed clean energy’s potential. In a clean energy future, distributed 

solar electricity from La Crosse and wind electricity from Iowa can power 

Madison on a cloudy day.   

How much will Wisconsin electricity users pay for the line?  

Wisconsin customers will pay for approximately 15 percent of the project – that’s 

about $67 million of the project’s $450 million estimated cost, depending on 

the final route. That amounts to less than one-percent on an electric bill but with 

overall bill savings because the line gives Wisconsin access to less expensive 

electricity. Customers outside of Wisconsin will invest more than $380 million in 

the project. The line’s cost is shared equally by all Midwest electricity customers 

because it is one of a package of regional lines the Midwest grid operator 

designed to lower costs and promote clean energy region-wide.  
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